During this period of no public liturgies being allowed to be held, the priests of the parish will offer the following Masses in private:

DATE	Fr Kevin's Mass Intention	Fr Nicholas' Mass Intention
Sunday 22nd March	Pro Populo	Brian Boyle
4th Sunday of Lent		RIP
Monday 23rd March 4th week of Lent	Christine Milligan RIP	Martin Wallace RIP
Tuesday 24th March 4th week of Lent	James Meade Snr RIP	Caroline Nwaugu RIP
Wednesday 25th March Solemnity of the Annunciation	Helen Logue RIP	Margaret Barrett RIP
Thursday 26th March 4th week of Lent	Mabel McLaughlin RIP	
Friday 27th March 4th week of Lent	Denis Sullivan RIP	
Saturday 28th March 4th week of Lent	Margaret Barrett RIP	
Sunday 29th March 5th Sunday of Lent	Pro Populo	

Of your charity, please remember in your prayers the elderly, the sick, those who care for them, the medical professionals and all who have died recently, especially Ross Ward RIP

Newsletter available online at www.catholicswfife.com

Produced & Printed by MHT on 19/03/2020

The Most Holy Trinity is a parish of the Archdiocese of St Andrews & Edinburgh.

A Charity registered in Scotland Number SC008540



The Catholic Parish of The Most Holy Trinity



Serving the communities of

Dalgety Bay | Hillend | Inverkeithing | North Queensferry | Rosyth | Pattiesmuir | Charlestown | Limekilns | Crombie | South & East Dunfermline

Parish Newsletter for the

FOURTH SUNDAY OF LENT (A)

Sunday 22nd March 2020



"Not as man sees does God see, because man sees the appearance but the Lord looks into the heart." (1 Samuel 16:7)

How often do we invest our time, talent, and treasure in creating an appearance that does not matter at all to God? We strive to impress with our clothing, home, career, possessions, car, and other marks of distinction. But none of these illusions of greatness will impress God. Instead, He will look into our hearts to see how much we loved Him, how much we loved others and how we showed that love by the way we used our time, talent, and treasure here on earth.

PARISH COMMUNICATIONS

Parish Priest: Rev Fr Kevin A. Dow CF OCM BD MBIFD
Rev Nicholas Hodgson PhB STL JCL (In residence at OLOL)
Pastoral assistant: Rev Deacon Pat Carrigan BDiv
(email: obl.columba@gmail.com)

The Parish Office, 67 Aberdour Road, Dunfermline. KY11 4QZ (open Mon-Fri: 0930-1230)

Telephone: 01383 722202 (Office)/412084 (Presbytery) **Email:** admin@catholicswfife.com **Website:** www.catholicswfife.com

19th March 2020

Solemnity of St Joseph, Patron of the Universal Church

Dear parishioners,

"God is our refuge and strength, a very present help in trouble" (Psalm 46.1)

We received word from the Archbishop yesterday, 18th March, that he, along with the other Bishop's of Scotland, has taken the difficult decision to suspended the public celebration of Holy Mass from today. There will therefore be no further public liturgy until we have received more instructions from the Archbishop. It also seems likely that we will not be able to celebrate the Triduum together, but this will depend on the advice that His Grace receives from the civil authorities.

As a result of this announcement:

- 1. The faithful of the Archdiocese are dispensed from their Sunday obligation to assist at the Holy Sacrifice of the Mass on Sundays and on days of precept until further notice; myself and Fr Nicholas will celebrate the Holy Sacrifice of the Mass privately; all of you will be remembered at the altar every day;
- 2. Baptisms, weddings and funerals may go ahead but only in the presence of close family;
- 3. There will be confessions at the usual time in our parish on Saturday mornings from 10.00am in Ss John & Columba's Church.
- 4. The sick and the dying will receive the Sacraments when necessary;
- 5. Ss John & Columba's Church will be open every day from 8.00am to 6.00pm. I encourage you all, while we are without the Sacrifice of the Mass, to make frequent visits to Ss John & Columba's to sustain yourselves and your families spiritually; (please use the side door from Admiralty Road)
- 6. Since the church is open, you will still be able to make the Station of the Cross for Lent privately in the church;

- 7. I ask that the households of our parish say the Rosary together on Sunday mornings at 10.00am, to replace our usual gathering before the altar to meet Jesus in the Sacrifice of the Mass. While we are unable to be together at the altar, we can still be united in our prayers;
- 8. If you have a missal or access to the internet, you could read the readings that we would have had at Mass; You can also access Mass on-line at St Francis Xavier's in Falkirk. https://www.mcnmedia.tv/camera/st-francis-xavier-church-falkirk
- 9. If possible, try to make a private visit with your family to the church on Sundays so that, even though you will not be able to receive Jesus in Holy Communion, you can pray for a time before Him in the tabernacle. I left a copy of an act of spiritual communion that you can use for this visit at the kneeler;
- 10. The newsletter will still be written and published online at the parish website.
- 11. I hope to coordinate some outreach to those who are unable to leave their homes and who may need our help. Initially, I will speak to our parish SSVP about this. In the meantime, if you need assistance or you know of someone who may need assistance, call the parish house on 01383 412084 to let me know. In the mean time, please look out for your neighbours and anyone you know who may be in need of assistance during these days and weeks.
- 12. I would also encourage everyone to pray the Memorare once a day to our Lady, Health of the Sick. She will surely hear us in our time of need.

As God's children, we abandon ourselves to His providence asking that, through the intercession of Blessed Joseph, Protector of the Universal Church, the dying will be saved, the sick will recover and that this time of privation of what is most precious to us will soon end.

The Reverend Kevin A Dow Parish Priest